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Dear Parents, 
 

2019 PREP INFORMATION SESSION 
The 2019 Prep (Foundation) Information session will be held on Monday 21st  May from 6.30pm to 7.30pm. If 
you know of any families moving into our area or families with children entering their first year of schooling 
please invite them along to our information session next week. They are more than welcome to contact the school 
for further information.   
 

PREP ENROLMENTS 2018 
If you have a child who will be attending Huntly Primary School in Prep next year, you are most welcome to 
enrol at any time. Early enrolments assist us to put in place staffing, grade structures and allocate resources for 
next year. When enrolling your child, you will need to provide with the enrolment form:  
1. A copy of the birth certificate (we can make copies of originals if necessary) and  
2. A school entry immunisation certificate obtained from The Australian Childhood Immunisation Register 
(ACIR). Phone 1800653809.  
The 2019 Enrolment Pack is now available for collection from the office.  
 

FACEBOOK USAGE 
As you will be aware we are looking to utilise our Facebook page to recognise and celebrate all that is great about 
Huntly Primary School and share information as necessary.  Used appropriately it is a powerful way of 
connecting with our school community and our extended families in the wider community. As mentioned in our 
Code of Conduct when up and running correctly you will be able to ólikeô and óshareô the content as it is 
displayed but not comment.  
I recognise that from time to time issues may arise at school that require attention and I would hope that should 
something occur that you wish to be addressed, you would contact the school to speak to me or your childôs 
teacher as Facebook is not the correct forum to resolve issues or clarify school policy or procedures. 
 

STUDENT LEADERSHIP 
I have been impressed observing the House Captains and other senior school leaders running lunchtime activities 
with our Prep to grade 2 students. This has been under the coordination of Miss Bennett who runs our Physical 
Education program. The school staff will continue to work with all of our school leaders to look at ways of 
building school and peer connectedness, engagement and importantly have fun at the same time. 
 

GASTRO 
We have had some children in the junior school falling ill with gastro in the past week.  Parents are reminded that 
all ill children are required to remain at home until 48 hours after symptoms have ceased. 
 

CENTRE PAY 
We now have Centre Pay available for those families wishing to use this facility to make payments to the school.  
This is available for families who receive Centrelink payments.  If you would like further information or 
applicable forms to complete, please contact the school office. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

 

Thursday 10th May Community Group Meeting 2.30pm to 3.30pm (see newsletter article) 
Friday 11th May Mothersô Day Stall (see newsletter article) 
Friday 11th  May Division Cross Country - selected senior students. 
Tue to Thu 15th-17th May Naplan Testing for Grades 3 and 5 
Thursday 17th May Parentsô Group Meeting 9.00am in OSHC room. 
Friday 18th May Grade 5/6 Sovereign Hill Camp 3rd payment due $50.00 
Friday 18th May Zooper Dooper Day for Term 
Mon to Fri 21st-25th May EDUCATION WEEK 
Monday 21st May Information Evening 6.30pm to 7.30pm ðfor 2019 Prep Families 
Tuesday 22nd  May Curriculum Day - students are not required to attend school on this day. 
Wednesday 23rd May Team China 2018 leave for China.   
Thursday 24th May Buddy Activity Session 2.30pm to 3.30pm at school.  
Friday 25th May Open Morning 9.00am to 11.00am - Tours of the school.  

PARENTSô GROUP NEWS 
 

MOTHERSô DAY STALL - Friday 11th May 
Children are asked to bring a bag to take 
their gifts home in.  Gifts will range in 
price from $1.00 to $5.00, please send 
money to school in a envelope clearly 
marked with childôs name and what 
money is for. This helps prevent 
children from losing their stall money.   
Please note: those students attending District Cross 
Country will still have an opportunity to purchase gifts.   
Helpers NeededðIf you are available to help out on the 
day please leave your name at the school office by 
Wednesday 9th May. 
 

NEXT MEETING -  
Will be held on Thursday 17th May at 9.00am in the 
OSHC room.  Everyone (including pre school children) 
are welcome to come along for a cuppa.   

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

Congratulations to the following students who will be 
presented with their ñStudents of the Weekò Award at next 
weeks assembly: Monday 14th May, 9.00am.  
 

P/1L  -  Jimmy S: for confidently contributing during 
classroom discussions. 
P/1M - Evie N:  for always being a respectful learner and 
raising her hand to share thoughts and ideas. 
P/1H  - Eliza G: for writing a great orientation for her 
narrative. 
1/2M - Elle G: for being always ready to learn. 
1/2B - Jessica D: for her active participation during the 
gymnastics program. 
3/4L - Lincoln C: for always applying himself to his 
learning. 
3/4M - Antionette H: for working hard to improve her 
narrative writing skills. 
3/4R - Scarlette R: for her amazing improvement in 
handwriting. 
5/6J - Ayva H: for taking care with your handwriting.  
5/6G - Craig W: for applying his maths thinking skills. 
5/6O - Ned H:  for challenging himself with his work on 
factors. 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 9.00AM  
MONDAY MORNINGS 

ALL WELCOME TO ATTEND 

LIBRARY NEWS 
BOOK FAIR 
Our first book fair for the year closed this morning.  
Thankyou to everyone that supported the fair. Sales from 
this event allowed us to put $550 worth of new books into 
our library. A big thankyou to the our volunteers and 
library leaders for their assistance. 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 

CURRICULUM DAY 
TUESDAYð22ND MAY 

 

Outside School Hours Care will be operating a full day 
program of fun activities on Tuesday 22nd May.  If you 
wish to book your child/children into the program (they 
do not have to be attending the whole day) please make 
booking at the school office by Wednesday 16th May.  
A program of activities will be published closer to the 
date. 
 

Please note that if we do not get enough bookings for the 
day the program will not run. Parents will be notified a 
few days before hand so they can make other 
arrangements. 

HUNTLY PS COMMUNITY GROUP 
 

SOAP CARVING  
 

with Brooke Drummond 
 Light refreshments will be provided  

 
 

Where:  Multipurpose room, Huntly PS 
When:  Thursday 10th May 
Time:  2.30 to 3.30pm 
 

TOMORROW 



SPORT NEWS 
 
LUNCHTIME SPORTS 
Over the past week some P-2 students have participated in Lunchtime 
Sports organised by our House Captains. On Monday Eppalock and 
Laanecoorie played off in the Grand Final. It was a close game and the 
cheering could be heard all across the yard. Congratulations to 
Laanecoorie who were the P-2 Lunchtime Sport Champions. Next week 
the Grade 3/4ôs will be able to participate in Lunchtime Sports. A big 
thank you to all the house captains for running this events.  
 

CROSS COUNTRY 
Congratulations to those students who are representing our school at the Division Cross Country on 
Friday. If you have not returned your note or money please do so as soon as possible. If the weather is 
not kind to us a decision will be made at 8:30am Friday morning if the event will go ahead.  

 
 PREP/1M VISIT 

TO THE 
KINDER 



AWARDS 
 

Congratulation to the following students who received 
awards at assembly on Monday. 

VALUES: 
 

Jai B, Emily R, Bailey H, Ava C, Ashlee-Rose C, 
Sahrii A and Jude R 

 
 
 

Team China - 2 
weeks to go!!! 

 
 

HPSôs Team China travellers knew that once 2nd term commenced the 
remaining few weeks to their adventure would fly by.  However, even 
they are amazed at how much has filled the weeks of Term 2 thus far.  The whole school Chinese Cultural Day on 
April 27th; a Team Building Pre-Departure Day last Wednesday at Golden Square Primary School, with their 
fellow interschool Team China travellers; receiving their Team China Uniforms; a 2nd Team China Information 
Session with their families and other travellers; a Bunnings BBQ fundraiser; and today, students may have 
seen the HPS Team China group in their travelling uniforms, before they headed off to a further óPre-Departure 
Dayô with the wider Team China group, once again at GSPS. 
 Last weekôs Pre-Departure Day allowed all of the students participating in Team China 2018, from the various 
primary schools across Greater Bendigo, to meet.  The 49 Bendigo students travelling to China were allocated 
smaller travel groups for their day to day activities in China. Huntly Primary School students have been team with 
students from Epsom and Kennington Primary Schools to create a group of 11 students and 4 

accompanying staff.    Students learnt currency conversion tips, to 
convert Australian Dollars into Chinese Yuan, and also Yuan back to 
Australian Dollars, to ensure they make their purchases wisely and 
receive value for their $350 (max.) spending money throughout China. 
Students were also presented with their Team China travel uniforms last 
week. Team China students will alternate between their usual school 
uniform and the Team China uniform whilst in China. 

Todayôs Pre-Departure Day the students are learning tips for bartering and shopping in the markets in China. And 
amongst that and other travel tips provided today, the students will learn how to hand wash their clothes, as they 
will be required to do so during the trip!!  
Whilst it has been a busy time for our travellers, their families have also been involved in the final preparations for 
departure.  On Thursday evening Team China families attended their last information session at Specimen Hill 

Primary School and were provided with the itinerary of the experience. 
The evening confirmed all dates and times for the experience, and was 
an opportunity to ask any last minute questions they may have.  
In addition, our HPS Team China travellers and their families also 
hosted a fundraising BBQ at Bunnings Epsom on Saturday.  The Team 
would like to thank the HPS staff and community members who 
volunteered to assist at the BBQ, and also to the wider community for 
their support on the day. Those who attended enjoyed a fun and 
successful day promoting HPSôs Team China program. This opportunity 
would not have been possible without the generous support of the 
Bunnings Epsom store and Don KR Castlemaine.  
As the days count down, the excitement builds for Team China! 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 




